Town of Enfield Planning Board Meeting Minutes -   December 7, 2016 - Enfield Community Building
1

PRESENT:
Poney Carpenter, Ann Chaffee, Steve Givin, Dan Walker, Alan Teeter/Code Enforcement
Dan Walker called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Steve Givin made a motion to accept the minutes of the November 2, 2016 meeting.  Poney Carpenter seconded the motion.  Minutes passed unanimously.
Site Plan Review Application – Commercial Retail Development; stand alone dry good store to be located at 2124 Mecklenburg Road by The Broadway Group, LLC, Huntsville, Alabama.
DeAnna Hyche of the Broadway Group introduced the above Site Plan Application. The total site area is 1.568 acres.  She informed the group that they have been working with County Health Department regarding the septic and well for the site will be drilling a new well and placing a new septic system in the site.  They have filed a “notice of intent” with the DEC.  They will be taking off approximately 2,000 yards of material off the site. Deanna Hyche stated that the “store” is designated as a convenience location not a destination location.
The Board voiced concerned with traffic safety and the amount of “disturbance to the ground area”. A underground drainage storage system will be used for the store regarding storm water. The DOT NYS has also stated concerns with the driveway location.  The Broadway Group is waiting for a formal report back from the DOT regarding the driveway location.  Alan Teeter will check on notifying the County for a 239 Review because the location to a county highway.
The Board agreed to hold a public hearing on January 4, 2017 for the Site Plan Application above.  Dan Walker will send a letter to the Broadway Group stating that Enfield will be Lead Agency for the project.  The Broadway Group will send a written notice of the Hearing to all neighbors 600 feet from the project 15 days before the Hearing.  LeAnna Hyche was asked to provide a completed site plan review documentation along with a copy of the Swep? Documentation before the hearing. The Board will also need to see the formal response from the DOT NYS regarding the location and specially the driveway location. There was discussion on the possible recommendation of the DOT and if it would coincide with the concerns of the Board.
The Proposed Solar Law Draft for Enfield: 

Dan Walker led the Board through possible additions regarding solar regulations to be placed in the Site Plan Review Law.  Sue Thompson will send a copy of the Law in “Word” to Dan to incorporate changes and references to Solar Panels.  
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
Respectfully submitted, Sue Thompson, Recording Secretary

